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PSA-Sulu statistical researchers begin fieldwork for the 2025 LFS and FIES across selected areas in the 
province. 

 
 
After wrapping up a week-long training, the statistical researchers of PSA-Sulu have 
officially started their fieldwork for the 2025 Labor Force Survey (LFS) and Family 
Income and Expenditure Survey (FIES). The team is now deployed across various 
areas in the province, ready to gather important data from selected households. 
 
The information collected through the LFS and FIES will help provide a clearer 
picture of employment conditions, income levels, and how families manage their day-
to-day expenses. These surveys play a big role in helping the government create 
programs and policies that respond to the real needs of Filipino households. 
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